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To the people of God at Our Redeemer, 
 

 In the coming weeks, any parent or grandparent with school-age children will be 
experiencing a change in their schedule.  Some of the “back-to-school” advertisements strive for a 
humorous look at this change with frowning children accompanied by joyous parents as school 
resumes.  This is the stereotypical view of modern family life.  However, in reality, most parents 
will miss having the kids around during the day, and most kids will look forward to getting back into 
the school routine – even the learning part. 
 I know that most of the youth who would read this would publicly reject that notion 
(especially if their friends were near).  However, the truth is that children appreciate structure.  
They also enjoy learning.  It gives them a sense of accomplishment.  Learning is empowering.  
Why do you think that children ask so many questions?  They do not like being ignorant.  They 
want to know things and grow in their understanding of the world around them.  Certainly, there is 
no age or level of learning that allows anyone to have all the answers, but having knowledge helps 
to take away fear of the unknown.  Gaining knowledge and finding answers to your questions 
takes a lifetime of learning, and learning doesn’t end when you put your diploma on the wall. 
 The same is true of the knowledge of God, yet it is different.  Learning about our Creator 
and Redeemer, as God is revealed through His Word and the work of the Holy Spirit, is 
empowering.  It takes away fear of the unknown.  Yet, a baptized infant already has everything 
needed for salvation.  Having been washed clean of all sin, the fullness of God’s grace is upon 
that child.  There is no age or level of knowledge acquired that makes you more ready to receive 
God’s grace, just like there is no “age of accountability” when suddenly you are accountable for 
you sins (as if Baptism was unnecessary prior to that age).   
 Our place in this world is simple: we were born in the total corruption of the sin of Adam.  
We are saved by grace through faith, it is a gift from God, apart from our works [Eph. 2:8-9].  The 
message is so simple, yet we have a million questions about God and the meaning of life.  We are 
children in need of learning.  Certainly, there is no point in this life when everything about the 
complexity of God will be fully understandable.  He is incomprehensible.  Yet, we strive to know 
Him through a lifetime of learning because knowledge of Him takes away fear of the unknown – 
even the fear of death. 
 As Sunday School and Bible classes resume at Our Redeemer, I encourage you to make 
use of the opportunities for you and your children to grow in your knowledge and love of the Lord.  
Sunday August 25 is when we will return to our regular schedule with the Divine Service at 8:00 
and 10:15 with Sunday School and Adult Bible class in between.  If regular participation in Bible 
class has not been part of your schedule, I encourage you to start a new routine.  Join in the 
lifetime of learning which began at your Baptism. 

           In Christ, 

              Pastor Eden 
 



LWML 
 

No official business meetings are ever held in July. Instead of celebrating 
every member’s birthday throughout the year, a couple of members act as 
hostesses for the month and plan a birthday celebration for everyone!  
 
     The location is always kept a secret until the night of the event! It always 
proves to be a wonderful time and sometimes it’s even an adventure…this 
year was no exception! 
 
     Rosie Meyer and JoAnn Reichert hosted our birthday celebration at 

Windsong Acres just north of Camp Point. What a beautiful place! They have a very large working show 
barn and a smaller barn that’s been converted into an art studio for the owner that is also rented out for 
small parties and gatherings. 
      
     They have koi and goldfish ponds, which Rosie’s granddaughter, Willa, enjoyed the most, since she got 
to feed them! If you want to know more about Windsong Acres, they are on Facebook and the internet at 
www.shellyrasche.com. Almost forgot…our meal was wonderful and after we sang Happy Birthday to 
ourselves, we got to enjoy some very delicious birthday cake! 
      
     Our next LWML event is a Bible Study on August 1st in the fellowship hall. The study is from our 
Quarterly entitled, Faces of the Savior. During this study, we will look at the various “faces” of our Savior 
and the significance of those “faces” for each of us believers. Please join us at 7pm.   
 
     We are, also, hosting another movie night on August 9th at 6:30pm. It’s a great time to fellowship with 
each other and enjoy a great movie curled up on the big sofa, if you like! Please bring a snack to share! 
    
     Any of you ladies who are thinking you might like to be 
a part of our group; we hope to see you at a meeting soon 
to check us out! We are so blessed with the many gifts, 
talents and resources of all the ladies and we welcome you 
to join us in “serving the Lord with gladness”! 
 
     If you would like more information about our Evening Ladies Aid Society, please contact any LWML 
member, Michele Clevenger at 217-224-7881 or m.l.clevenger@comcast.net or check out the LWML on 
the World Wide Web at www.lwmlcid.org or www.lwml.org. 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 

Lutheran Hour Ministries is looking for a Radio Program Producer to assure high quality programming 
for the Latino Market.  Job description is posted in the Secretary’s office window.  
 
PLuS “Back to School” Party @ Sheridan  4:30 p.m.  on Sunday, August 18th

. 

 
Organist Matthew Gerhardt will present a concert at Holy Cross Lutheran Church, 4107 21st Ave. 
Moline, on Wednesday July 31 at 7:00 p.m. He will be joined by his wife, Rachel, a violinist.  Matthew has 
just completed a year of guest studies at the University for Church Music in Herford, Germany, near 
Hannover.  He has previously studied organ at St. Olaf College and Concordia University Wisconsin. He 
was the first prize winner of last year's Immanuel Organ Competition in Evanston, Illinois, and has recently 
been named a semi-finalist at the International Organ Competition in Haarlem, Netherlands.  This 
September, he begins the Artist's Diploma program at the Oberlin Conservatory.            

 

August Puzzle Page Answer: page 12 
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There will be more joy in heaven over one sinner who repents than over ninety-nine righteous 
persons who need no repentance.  Luke 15:7 
 



Who’s Who at Our Redeemer 
 

 
President 

 
Larry Foster               (2

nd
 term)    

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2013 

 
Vice-President 

 
Randy Wolfmeyer     (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2013 

 
Secretary 

 
Shelly Holtman          (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2013 

 
Treasurer 

 
Donna Haire              (2

nd
 term)    

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2013 

 
Financial Secretary 

 
Colleen Westberg      (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2013 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Education Board 

 
Becky Lunt                 (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2013 

 
 

 

Becky Murphy           (1
st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2012 – Sep. 2014 

 
 

 
Hannah Ott, S. S. Supt., ex officio 

 
appointed 

 
 

 
Melissa Knapp, S.S. Supt., ex officio 

 
appointed 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Board of Elders 

 
Terry Morse                (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sept. 2013 

 
 

 
Jerry Lunt                    (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sept. 2013 

 
 

 
???? 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sept. 2013 

 
 

 
Bill Haire                     (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2012 – Sept. 2014 

 
 

 
Ryan Vaughn              (3

nd
 term)    

 
Oct. 2012 – Sept. 2014 

 
 

 
Stan Yelton                 (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2012 – Sept. 2014 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Evangelism Board 

 
Denise Lucas              (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2012 – Sep. 2014 

 
 

 
Michelle Urbon            (2

nd
 term)    

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2013 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Property Board 

 
Steve Kaiser                (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2013 

 
 

 
Bill Schlipman              (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2012 –  Sep. 2014 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Stewardship Board 

 
Eldon Schoch               (2

nd
 term)          

 
Oct. 2011 - Sep. 2013 

 
 

 
Mark Vahle                    (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2012 – Sep. 2014 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Youth Ministry Board 

 
Heidi Schlipman            (2

nd
 term)      

 
Oct. 2012 – Sep. 2014 

 
 

 
Denise Stark                  (1st term)     

 
Oct. 2012 - Sep. 2014 
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Remembering In Our Prayers 
REMEMBER IN PRAYER THOSE IN OUR NATION’S MILITARY SERVICES: Mark and Kari 

Adams, Mark Borg, Paul Boriack, Steve Clark, Aaron DeWerff, Michael Goodwin, John 

Haines, Blake Hemmann, Zach Howerton, Ryan Keller, Jason Klauser, Brendon Luker, 

Levi Meyer, John Miller, Jeremy Myers, Amanda Schwartz, Jeremy Schwartz, Aaron Schmitt, Ryan 

Thruston, Marc Troxel, and Kristen Vahle. 
 

REMEMBER IN PRAYER THOSE WITH ONGOING HEALTH NEEDS: Nick Austin, Gary Baker, Sean Burner, 
Chris Clevenger, Elaine Hyer, Mary Lazzeri, Kim Long, Michael Morgan, Nancy Ott, Cole Schullian, 
Kory Tournear, Janet Terwische, Jacob Weimer, Vicki Wemhoener, Patricia Weppler, Jackson Weppler 
and Judy Wessel. 
 

REMEMBER OUR SHUT-IN MEMBERS AND FRIENDS: Norma Baird, Elizabeth Barton, Maxine Delven, 

Gloria Douglas, Barbara Ebel, Doreetha Elliott, Ralph Genenbacher, Ruth Holt, Mary Hurley, Patti 

Jenkins, Merle Kuntemeier, Florence Lavery, Jesse Leenerts, Bob McGartland, Jacqueline Mickens, 

Marilyn Newman, Anna Mae Parsons, Dorothy Pflantz, Don Sass, LaVora Scoggan, Ida Utterback, 

Robert Wemhoener, Lucille Wiskirchen. 
 

Keep Our Missionaries in Your Prayers 

Our Family in Turkey 

Apple of His Eye Mission Society,  

The Evangelical Lutheran Church in Latvia,  

The Lutheran Church of the Redeemer, Harlow, Essex, U.K.,        

The Independent Evangelical Lutheran Church in Germany,  

Mrs. Alvina Federwitz in Liberia, West Africa,     

Jonathan and Carrie Federwitz and their children in Papua New Guinea,  

Danny and Becca DeLoach and their children back in Papua New Guinea 

Mrs. Julie Lutz, home on furlough. 
 

Our Seminary Students 
Concordia Theological Seminary, St. Louis: 

Chris Troxel, 21 Founder’s Way, Unit C, Clayton, MO 63105 

Concordia Theological Seminary, Ft. Wayne, IN: 

Christopher Suggitt, 7506 Conifer Place, Ft. Wayne, IN 46825 
 

                               Our Mission 

To the glory of God we are SHARING Our Redeemer by … 
                             CARING for one another in Christian love and compassion 

                       ENCOURAGING growth and outreach through worship and Bible study 
 

Sunday School Staff 
Superintendents – Melissa Knapp & Hannah Ott                   Grades 3 & 4 – Hannah Ott    
Pre-school – Susan Weiss & Gretchen Wolfmeyer                Grades 5 & 6 - Donna Haire                                           
 Assistant – Olivia Hoebing        Grades 7 & 8 - Cyndi Ott   
Kindergarten – Suzanne Troxel                   High School – Steve & Donna Schoch 
Grades 1 & 2 – Monica Foster                           
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News & Notes 
UPCOMING LWML EVENTS 

All ladies of the congregation are invited to 
attend!  
Thurs. Aug. 1st (Coming up very quickly) – A 
bible study from our Lutheran Women’s 
Quarterly entitled, Faces of the Savior. During 
this study, we will look at the various “faces” of 
our Savior and the significance of those “faces” 
for each believer. Please join us at 7 p.m. in the 
Old Chapel.   
Aug. 9th – Movie Night at 6:30 p.m. It’s a great 
time to fellowship with each other and enjoy a 
great movie curled up on the big sofa, if you like! 
Please bring a snack to share! Movie starts at 7 
p.m. 
Sept. 5th – Carry-in Dinner with business mtg. 
at 6 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall. Please RSVP to 
Sandy Callahan or Ruth Hall that you will be 
attending. We will be placing our reservations for 
the upcoming Quincy Zone Rally on Sept. 17th at 
Holy Cross in Golden. 

 

CID Day at the Ballpark - Tickets 
do remain for both CID Day at 
Wrigley and CID Day at Busch. To 
purchase tickets, please download 

the appropriate order form from www.grace-
strasburg.com/cidday and send it in with full 
payment as soon as possible. You may call 217-
644-2452 to make sure that enough tickets 
remain to fill your order. 
* Cards vs. Cubs at Busch Ballpark – Saturday, 
August 10th, 6:15 p.m. game - Behind Home 
Plate under the shade of the Terrace level roof.  
$50.00, 40% off Premium date Price of $82.00. 
See flyer in the Narthex. 
* CID Day at Wrigley – Saturday, August 17, 
2013, Time 12:05 p.m., St. Louis Cardinals vs. 
Chicago Cubs seats will be in the Outfield 
Terrace Reserved section. Tickets cost $50 
each. 
 

THRIVENT MEMBERS: Did you know you 
can receive discounted legal services?  It’s a 
benefit of membership in Thrivent. For more 
information go to: 
http://www.Thrivent.com/membershipbenefits. 
 
New Adult membership class to start next 
week.  We will meet @ 6:30 p.m. on Monday, 
July 29th & Wednesday, July 31st. 
 

St. James LWML Katie’s Ladies are 
sponsoring a bus trip to Josephine’s Tearoom & 
Gift Shop in Godfrey, IL on Sat., Oct. 5, 2013  
Reservation - payments must be made by Aug. 
1st.  Price is $25.  Please contact Shirley 
Brinkmeyer at 222-7688 to make your 
reservation and mail your payment, payable to 
LWML Katie’s Ladies, to 1412 Curtis Creek Rd., 
Quincy, IL 62301. Join them for a full filled day.  
Enjoy a delicious lunch, browse thru the many 
shops and relax in the beautifully landscaped 
gardens. Space is limited so make your 
reservations early. The bus will be leaving 
Quincy from the CVS Parking lot @ 8 a.m. & 
departing from Godfrey @ 3 p.m. to return. See 
the poster in the Narthex. 
 

LOST & FOUND 
*Eyeglasses (Readers?)  
*Child’s blue iridescent heart ring 
*Cup of cereal 

Items are on the table in the Narthex.  PLEASE 
RETRIEVE THEM! 
 

State Fair Lodging - Do you need a motel 
room during the State Fair?  Camp CILCA has 
regular motel rooms with a double bed and a set 
of bunks available the week of August 11-18 for 
$60 per night.  Cabins are also available for $20 
per night.  Contact Camp CILCA at 217/487-
7497 or camp@cilca.org or call Pastor Dave @ 
217/691-1252. 
 

Careers for Christ Weekend – Oct. 25-27, 
2013  “Living Love”  High school sophomores, 
juniors & seniors who are interested in becoming 
church professionals are invited to Concordia 
University Chicago (CUC) for a weekend 
activities where you will have the opportunity to: 
* Learn more about these professional 
programs: 
    Director of Christian Education (DCE), 
Pastoral  
    Ministry (Pre-Seminary), Lutheran Teachers 
    Education (LTE), Deaconess Director of                   
    Parish Music (DPM) 
* Personally connect with faculty & current   
    students 
* Enjoy a group outing to down town Chicago. 
* Tour the campus 
Visit us online at CUChicago.edu/C4C or call 
708-209-3100.                                                Page 5 



The 2010 Convention delegates adopted a 
new policy for the election of Synod President.  
That process was put into effect last year when 
nominations were accepted from all Congrega-
tions. Those had to be turned in by Feb. 20, 
2013.  Then on June 22 all the 2012 Convention 
delegates were provided a secure method of 
Electronic voting.  As the results of that election 
the Rev. Dr. Matthew Harrison was elected by a 
majority of vote’s to be the President-elect of the 
Lutheran Church - Missouri Synod.  This will be 
ratified at this year’s convention. 
 
2013 Scrip Report:          

Week ending: 5-May 12-May 19-May 

Profit: $166.18 $108.37 $119.01 

# orders: 20 24 22 

Avg 

Profit/order: 
$8.31 $4.52 $5.41 

Overall 2013 

Profit: 
$2,944.84 $3,053.21  $3,172.22 

 

 

 
**NOW AVAILABLE: CULVERS and TCBY 
gift cards.** Both are available in $10 amounts 
We earn 10% back from both of these local 
businesses. 
 

Baby Bottle Blitz: If you haven’t turned yours 
in please return it ASAP.  (We still have about a 
dozen of them out.)  The money goes to 
CareNet, a pregnancy support group.  
 
You are invited by Luth. Housing Support to 
the Nazareth Homes Ribbon Cutting ceremony 
in St. Louis on Aug. 23rd @ 10 a.m.  (a housing 
revitalization project in College Hill). 

Thank you so much for supporting our family.  
We have made it to Palo Alto, CA and are 
settling in nicely.  The girls are all doing VBS this 
week and have started to make new friends.  
This leaves me with a couple of hours to myself 
as well, which have been quiet yet enjoyable. As 
for Chris, he is really enjoying his new job as 
Vicar.  He has been keeping very busy doing 
calls, teaching VBS, and prepping for his first 
sermon.  Thank you so much for your continued 

prayers! God Bless, The Suggitts, 1231 
Middlefield Rd., Palo Alto, CA 94301 
 

Anyone who would like a ping-pong table 
see Larry Foster or call him @ 434-8708. 
 

St. James Lutheran School will host its 
Second Annual Alumni /School Picnic on 
Saturday, August 24th, from 3-7 p.m.  The picnic 
will begin with a special Chapel Worship Service 
with the new Associate Pastor of St. James, 
Pastor Michael Fiberkorn, as speaker. An Open 
House of the school will follow Chapel Services.  
Outdoor activities will also be held on the school 
playground (Bounce House, games, shaved ice, 
etc.). A picnic dinner for alumni, faculty staff, 
current & former students & parents, and friends 
will be held in the School Cafeteria beginning at 
5 p.m.  A free will donation will be taken to cover 
the costs of the meal.  All former students and 
families are welcome to attend.  Please RSVP 
by calling the school office, 222-8267, by 
Monday, August 19th. 
 
Dear "Our Redeemer" Friends, Thank you 
for your wonderful prayer support, calls, emails, 
cards, and well-wishes. We appreciate your 
continued prayer support as we go through this 
summer.  This is the day the Lord has made, let 
us rejoice and be glad in it.     God Bless you. 

                Mary & Rich Lazzeri 
 
Camp CILCA Chicken Dinner 
-  Sunday, September 1,  
Dinner Served 11:30 AM - 2 PM  

Auction @ 1:30 PM both in the Dining Hall.  
Price: $8 Adults; $5 Children   
Phone: 217-487-7497 E-mail: camp@cilca.org 

Campfire Devotions Saturday evening  
Swimming available Saturday & Sunday 
afternoons, weather permitting  
Trading Post open each evening, and during 
Sunday dinner. Camping available.       Page 6      

26-May 2-Jun 9-Jun 16-Jun 

$143.11 $194.07 $127.02 $173.22 

23 26 17 22 

$6.22 $7.46 $7.47 $7.87 

$3,315.33 $3,509.41   $3,636.43 $3,809.65 

23-Jun 30-Jun 7-Jul 14-July 

$119.82 $174.55 $157.89 $126.09 

19 18 21 20 

$6.31 $9.70 $7.52 $6.30 

$3,929.47 $4,104.02 $4,261.92 $4,388.01 



Drawer Cart by the Office Steps 
    Top Drawer: For McDonald’s receipts, Camp-
bell's labels & General Mills box tops for 
education, HyVee UPCs, & Tyson A+ labels. 
They benefit the St. James school library. They 
can’t use the Betty Crocker or the Kool-Aid 
points though. Thanks!    
     2nd Drawer: For any type used greeting card 
fronts. Good Samaritan home uses them to 
make things.  

3rd Drawer: For cancelled stamps for mis-
sions. They must be complete stamps.  
 

GREETING CARDS (sponsored by the PLuS 
group) Be sure to check out the variety of 
assorted greeting cards. Cards are $ .50. 
 

EMAIL REQUEST- We would like everyone 
who has email to give us your email address.  
Just write it on the bottom of your attendance 
card or secretary@ourredeemerquincy.org 
 

Food Bank – Our Church still offers food to our 
families who need a helping hand. If you know of 
someone who needs some help, contact Cyndi 
Ott @ 430-0301.  
 

SCRIP Patrons: In thanks for your use of the 
SCRIP program, on the first weekend each  
month, we are offering $1 off for each $100 
purchased.  For example, if you purchase $100 
of Kohl’s or HyVee, you only need to pay $99.  It 
is just our way of returning thanks. 
 

SALE! SALE! SALE! - There are a few cards 
in our scrip inventory that are available for 
purchase at a reduced price! Look for the orange 
sale tags. Sale is limited to the stock on hand for 
those particular retailers. First come! First serve! 
 

The Jonathan Fisk book, “Broken”:  We 
have 1 left for sale.  They are $14.00 each.  
 

2013 Event Calendar is on the wall outside 
the secretary’s office.  Please use it!!  Write your 
group’s events on it to save that time slot for 
your activity. Also the 2013 Flower Calendar is 
there.  If you would like to put flowers by the 
Altar please sign up on the flower Calendar! 

 
Thanks to all that helped 
with the church workday.   
It was a great success! 
 

Rada Cutlery is an on-
going fundraiser. Rada as a 
variety of, products: cutlery, 
stone-ware soy wax candles, 
and quick mixes.  We have 

started taking orders for our next RADA order. 
Once we have $60 in orders, we will place the 
order. So, if you don't see something in our "in 
stock" items, go ahead and fill out an order form 
with payment. We will hang onto it until we 
order.   

• New RADA catalogs are in! There are 
copies both on the scrip table, and also 
on our Rada table in the Old Chapel! 

• If ordering, please use the updated 
orange order form and new catalogs. 

• We have some new items in stock: large 
turn-over, set of 3 small cutting boards, 
daisy pan scraper, etc.  

• We have also stocked up on a variety of 
the paring knives! 

Check out our other products as well!  Thanks 
for your continued support of PLuS and Lutheran 
Education! 
 

Concordia Food Bank If anyone is interested 
in mailing coupons to the Seminary Food Bank, 
the address is: Concordia Food Bank, 801 
Seminary Place, St. Louis, MO 63105.   
  
Big SALE St. James Lutheran School Cook-
books 50% off! These are hardcover, 3-ring 
bound cookbooks listing hundreds of recipes 
submitted by LCMS churches and school 
families. The cost is now only $10 per cookbook. 
They make great presents!!  Checks should be 
made out to St. James Lutheran School PTL. 
They are on display in the old Chapel.    
                 

 
Lutheran Child and Family Services of Illinois’ 
professional licensed counselors can help with 
any problem. They provide individual, couple, 
marital and family counseling to help address all 
types of situations. Insurance is accepted. Call 
800-363-LCFS (5237) to schedule a FREE 
confidential initial consultation. 
 

Quilters need old sheets and fabrics for making 
quilts.  If you have any to donate, just bring it to 
the church office or call 223-1769.    

Page 7 



LOOKING FOR SOUND 
LUTHERAN/BIBLICAL TEACHING THAT IS 
ENTERTAINING?  Find it at 
www.worldvieweverlasting.com, 
www.issuesetc.org, and 
www.piratechristianradio.com.   
 

OAFC Youth Outreach Weekend 
Come Join us as we spread the Good News of 
Jesus and help make the Central Illinois Area 
grow.  If you have any questions about 
upcoming weekends please contact Jamie at 
cidoafc12@gmail.com or call 1-217-430-4760. 
August 
September 13-15  Beautiful Savior, Colona, IL 
October 11-13  St. Paul, Havana, IL 
November (TBA) 
December New Years (Location TBA) 
 
THRIVENT MEMBERS: Thrivent members 
who have not called or gone on-line this year to 
direct your Choice Dollars should do so in the 
near future.   Instruction sheets for using the 
phone or computer are available on the Narthex 
tables. Your choices are no longer carried over. 
They must be renewed each year.  So far this 
year we have had only a few Choice Dollars 
coming into our church. Also if you pick St. 
James School for some of your choice dollars 
between May 1 and Sept. 30th they become 
eligible to be randomly selected to receive an 
additional $2,500 grant.  There 2 grants 
available – 1 for new choice Dollars and one for 
those which came to the school previously. 
 

Luther Hostel @ Concordia Seminary -  
“Joyfully Aging” is an education and fellowship 
opportunity to be held in St. Louis, October 5-8, 
2013.  The Registration fee is $375 per person 
and includes all meals & refreshments.  
Discounted rates on area hotels and some 
dormitory rooms are available. On the day 
following the Hostel there will be an optional tour 
of Perry County including lunch for $70 each 
person. For more info call 314-505-7286 or 
email ce@csl.edu.  Registrations forms are 
available on the website @ www.csl.edu.  
Deadline is September 13th.  See the flyer with 
the agenda on the Narthex table. 
   
Save the Date:  October 20, 2013 2013 
Adams  County Crop Walk @ Illinois Veteran’s 
Home. 
  

LCMS Responds to Oklahoma Tornado 
In the wake of the monstrous tornado that struck 
Moore, Okla., and severe storms that affected 
other areas of the Midwest yesterday, The 
Lutheran Church—Missouri Synod (LCMS) asks 
for prayers and financial gifts to help those 
affected by the disaster. 
     The Rev. Dr. Matthew C. Harrison, president 
of the LCMS, and the Rev. John Fale, associate 
executive director of the LCMS’ Mercy 
Operations Group, have been in contact with 
LCMS Oklahoma District President Rev. Barrie 
E. Henke to begin assessing needs in Moore 
and plan the church’s long-term disaster 
response plan.  
      “The needs are going to be huge,” Fale said. 
“We don’t know yet the extent of what they will 
be, but, by the grace of God, we will be there to 
respond with the love and mercy of Christ to 
help those affected by the tornado to regain 
some sense of normalcy.” 
      The EF4 tornado destroyed parts of Moore 
and killed at least 24 people. Before striking 
Moore, the tornado touched down in Newcastle, 
Okla., about 10 miles away.  
     “We know there are many people who wish to 
participate in bringing tangible relief to those 
who suffer from disasters,” Fale added. “Those 
who wish to volunteer with response efforts in 
Oklahoma are asked to wait for the assessment 
of the damages and the needs. In the meantime, 
the best way to support our Synod’s relief effort 
is by contributing to the LCMS’ general disaster 
fund.” 
To financially support the LCMS relief effort: 

• Give a donation online at        
https://www.lcms.org/givenow/disaster 

• Mail checks made payable to “The Lutheran 
Church—Missouri Synod” (with a memo line or 
note designating “LCMS Disaster Relief” to:  
The Lutheran Church—Missouri Synod 
P.O. Box 66861 
St. Louis, MO 63166-6861 

• Call toll-free 888-930-4438 (8:10 a.m. – 4:10 
p.m. CST, Monday – Friday) 
 
Concordia Seminary in Fort Wayne, 
Retreat to explore the Vocation of Deaconess 
in the Church, Aug. 2-4, 2013.  The cost is $100 
and covers all expenses for the participant 
(young women in grades 9-12) and her 
guardian.  For more info call 1-800-481-2155 
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         August Birthdays 
  

  1   Austin Jones   
  1   David Rickey   
  1   Dalton Stockdale  
  4   Ruth Essington  
  4   Lauryn Schnack   
  4    Michael Weisenburger  
  5   Royal Bugh  
  5   Jane Cleaves  
  5   Austin Fischer  
  5   Melissa Smith  
  6   Bonnie Blattner  
  6   Curtis Cramlett  
  6   William Humphrey  
  7   Brenda Scharnhorst  
  8   Audrea Fitch  
  8   Cristine Purcell   
  8   Gage Scharnhorst  
  9   Cameron Clevenger  
10   Barbara Hall  

11   Zhanela Church   
11   Abigail Fischer  
11   Steven Hyer  
11   Teresa Kemp  
13   Bernard Ott 
13   Joshua Wemhoener  
13   Abigail Wolfmeyer  
14   Janice Brassfield   
14   Matthew McDowell  
15   Hayley Harvey  
15   Caroline Weisenburger 
16   James Callahan  
16   Gary Gooding  
16   Bonnie Hallerberg 
17   Marion Allen  
18    Renee Benedetto  
18   Caleb Buss   
18   Tanner Clevenger  
20   James Jones II  
20   Nicole Kaltenbach  

21   Abby Hibbert   
21   Patricia Jenkins  
22   Mike Murphy  
23   Samantha Bowles  
24   Bradley Longcor II  
24   Dolly Powers  
24   William Waterkotte 
25   James Dice  
25   Larry Post   
26   Susan Doran  
26   James Perry  
26   Cynthia Stegeman 
26   Chris Suggitt  
27   Susannah Go  
27   Kenneth Knoernschild 
30   Shirley Dieringer  
31   Shawn Doran  
31   John Fodor   
31   Cynthia Spohr   
31   Marc Troxel 

 
 

August Baptisms 
  

 1   Maddie Miklius  
  3   Dane Douglas  
  4   Edwin Blumenkamp  
  5   Gretchen Wolfmeyer 
  6   Vicki Wemhoener  
  9   Lee Hyer   
11   Mike Schoch   
13   Chet Vahle   
14   Kase Thomure  
17   Ruth Essington  
18   Billy Bowles  
 
 

18   Kelsey Valentine  
18   Jessica Weisenburger 
19   Anthony Ebel  
20   Joann Harvey  
20   Teresa Kemp   
20   Heather Wingerter  
21   Patti Jenkins  
21   Jesse Leenerts  
22   Janice Brassfield  
23   Raven Bugh   
23   Jane Cleaves  
23   Curtis Cramlett 
 

23   Jamie Lunt   
24   Barb Creely   
24   Tory Fitch   
25   Alayna Schlipman  
26   Tracy Bugh   
27   Buddy Weisenburger Jr. 
27   Mike Weisenburger  
29   Zoey Klauser  
30   Lynda Baker   
30   John Go   
30   Mary Myers   

    
August Anniversaries 

 

 1   Ray & Gina Eickelschulte 
 2   Adam & Amy Buss  
 4   John & Laurie Bronson 
 4   Bradley & Morgan Longcor II 
19   James & Stacy Valentine II 

  20   Larry & Donna Troxel  
  26   John & Dana Frohn II  
   28   Bernard & Jacquelyn Weisenburger Jr.   
  29   Randall & Michele Austin 
   29   Jerry & Deborah Manton  
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Assignments for August 2013 
 

Communion Assistants: 

Sat., August 3 at 5:00 p.m. Rob Edwards  

Sun., August 4 at 9:00 a.m. Steve Kaiser  
 

Joe Cleaves 
 
Sat., August 10 at 5:00 p.m. Rob Edwards 

 

  
Sun., August 11 at 9:00 a.m. Clint Gooding 

 
Larry Foster 

 
Sat., August 17 at 5:00 p.m. Rob Edwards 

 
 

 
Sun., August 18 at 9:00 a.m. 

 

Chet Vahle  
 

Jeff Wolfmeyer 
 
Sat., August 24 at 5:00 p.m. Rob Edwards  
 
Sun., August 25 at 8:00 a.m. Jerry Lunt  

 

Larry Ehmen 
 
Sun., August 25 at 10:15 a.m. Ryan Vaughn 

 

 
Sun., August 31 at 5:00 p.m.   Rob Edwards 

 

 
 
Ushers:                       

 
  Saturdays at 5:00 p.m. 

 

Dennis Go 

  

Sundays at 9:00 am  Aug. 4,11,18 
 

Nathan Hoebing & Gary O’Dell, Terry Morse & Ryan Vaughn 
  

 
 

 
 

Sundays at 8:00 a.m.  August 25    
 

 

 
 

 
 

Sundays at 10:15 a.m. August 25 
Terry Morse & Ryan Vaughn, Don Blattner & Jim Howerton 
 

 

 
Registration Slips: Jane Voepel 

 
Altar Care: Barb Ellerbrock, Mary Morse & Joan Harvey 

 
Counters: Bill Sclegl & Barb Ellerbrock 

 
Drivers: Steve Hyer, Jerry Manton, Wanda Spohr, Ruth Hall, Ryan Vaughn       

 
Parish Nurse:  None  

 
If you wish to help in one of these areas, please contact the church office at 223-1769 or by email:              
Secretary@OurRedeemerQuincy.org or one of the following people:   
      
Greeters: Early Service – Sandy Callahan      
      Late Service -- Ruth Hall 
             

Communion Assistants -- Ryan Vaughn  
              

Altar Care – Stan Yelton 
  

Ushers: Early - Jerry Lunt       
             Late – Terry Morse                                                                                     
  Saturdays – Bill Haire                         
             Special Services –     

 
Page 10              



 

Pastoral Report 
(June 1 – June 30, 2013) 

 
 

Official Acts 
Infant Baptisms 
 

      Adult Baptisms 
  
      Adult Confirmation 
  

      Youth Confirmations 
 
 Marriages 
  Weisheit - Wilson Wedding      6/17/13 
 
 Funerals 
 Lela Dodd                     6/12/13 
       
Membership Changes 

Gains [+2B, +2C] 
Infant Baptisms [+0B, +0C] 

  
 Adult Confirmations [+0B, +0C]    
   

Youth Confirmations [+0B, +0C]    
 
Transfers In [+2B, +2C] 

   Ed Blumenkamp                           6/9/13 
 Betty Blumenkamp            6/9/13 
   

      Losses [-6B, -3C] 
Death [-1B, -1C]                 

                   Lela Dodd                    6/7/13   
  
 Transfers Out [-0B, -0C] 
  
 Requested Removal [-5B, -2C] 
        Michael Myers                  6/13/13 
                   Kristen Myers       6/13/13 
                Anthony Myers       6/13/13 
              Marcus Chezem       6/13/13 
               MeganChezem       6/13/13 

 
 

 
Statistical Adjustment [+/-0B, +/-0C] 

 
Membership 

 
Jan. 1, 2013 

 
Gains 

 
Losses 

 
June 30, 2013 

 
   Baptized 

 
592 

 
+12 

 
-12 

 
592 

 
   Confirmed 

 
457 

 
+15 

 
-8 

 
464 
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  PUZZLE PAGE 
 

JOY IN HEAVEN 
  
      By Bill Schlegl 

 
 

 What is it that causes great JOY IN HEAVEN?  Use the number code to learn of this     
wonderful joy in heaven. 
 

 
(  A = 26,  E = 22,  I = 18,  O = 12,  U = 6  ) 

 

 
 
   __ __ __ __ __          __ __ __ __          __ __          __ __ __ __ 
   07 19 22 09 22          04 18 15 15          25 22          14 12 09 22 
 
 

__ __ __          __ __        __ __ __ __ __ __          __ __ __ __          __ __ __ 
17 12 02          18 13        19 22 26 05 22 13          12 05 22 09          12 13 22 

 
 

__ __ __ __ __ __          __ __ __          __ __ __ __ __ __ __          __ __ __ __ 
08 18 13 13 22 09          05 19 12          09 22 11 22 13 07 08          07 19 26 13 

 
 

__ __ __ __          __ __ __ __ __ __  -  __ __ __ __                 
12 05 22 09          13 18 13 22 07 02     13 18 13 22 

 
 

__ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __          __ __ __ __ __ __ __            __ __ __ 
09 18 20 19 07 22 12 07 08          11 22 09 08 12 13 08            04 19 12 

 
 

__ __ __ __          __ __          __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __. 
13 22 22 23          13 12          09 22 11 22 13 09 26 13 24 22 

 

 

 (Answers On page 2) 

 
   

The Summer Choir will sing again on Aug. 18.  Any teen or adult is welcome to come practice 
with us 15 minutes before the start of the 9 a.m. service.  We will sing a song from the hymnal in 
unison. 
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